Robert Scott Chair

Thad Van Bueren Director



## Westport Municipal Advisory Council

P. O. Box 307, Westport, CA 95488 www.westportmac.org

November 3, 2021

Loretta J. Ellard, Deputy Planner Mendocino Council of Governments (Planning Services) 525 S. Main St., Suite G Ukiah, CA 95482 707-234-3434 phone; 707-671-7764 fax lellard@dbcteam.net

www.mendocinocog.org

RE: Draft 2022 Regional Transportation Plan & Active Transportation Plan

Dear Ms. Ellard,

The Westport Municipal Advisory council (WMAC) would like to express its appreciation for the effort that has been extended in creating the Draft 2022 Regional Transportation Plan.

The elements of the Plan that have the most relevance to our rural coastal community are the Public Transit Service System Element and the County Roads and Streets Element. WMAC looks forward to working with MCOG and any other relevant County resources to improve local road infrastructure, especially in the categories of safety and operational needs, and evacuation needs. Another specific area the community has asked about is the possibility of restoring some level of public transit between Fort Bragg and Westport. The RTP is an excellent guide to future collaboration.

Well Done.